
 
 

What’s Going On 
 
Our event for February is the Zoup Off!  It will be held on Saturday, February 
15 at the TerryTown RV Classic Car Museum.  We will start setting up at 
1:00 PM with sampling and judging starting at 2:00 PM.  We will have prizes 
for the best soup and the best dessert so start getting those recipes 
perfected!  We are also asking that you bring your own beverages.  We will 
have a trivia contest as well!  The TerryTown RV Classic Car Museum is 
located at 7303 South Division in Grand Rapids.  Look for a detailed map 
later in the newsletter. 
 
The WMCC Board of Directors is starting to lay out the calendar for 2025.  
We have a few dates already set and you can see them on the calendar to 
the right.  We are trying to firm up something for April as well and once that 
is set, it will get added to the calendar.  We also hope to have a tech 
session or two this year. 
 
You can now start paying your dues for 2025.  Per the article in last month’s 
newsletter, the dues rate is now $25.  You can pay them in person at the 
Zoup Off or mail a check to the club address which is on the last page of 
this newsletter. 
 

 
 
Zoup Off Location 
 
TerryTown RV is located at 7303 South Division.  Do not go to the location 
at 7145 South Division as that is their service center.  Once you pull into the 
parking lot, make your way to the back and park in the area indicated in the 
red rectangle below.  Enter at the door indicated with the blue arrow. 

 

 
WMCC Calendar 
 
February 15 - Zoup Off at the 
TerryTown RV Classic Car 
Museum; 1 PM 
 
March 26 - WMCC Board 
Meeting at TBD; 6 PM 
 
May 17 - Spring Dust Off 
 
June 14 - Air Cooled Show at 
Gilmore Car Museum 
 

Lifter Noise 
 

February 2025 - Volume 52, Issue 2 

 



 

 
 
 

 

Board of Directors 
 

President: Scott Olivier (2026) - (586) 719-3797 or scott_olivier_mi@yahoo.com 

Vice President: Dave Dykwell (2026) - (616) 885-3902 or dykwelld@gmail.com 

Secretary: Dave Ziebarth (2026) - (616) 340-1815 or zvair65@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Doug Lectka (2025) - (616) 299-1960 or douglectka59@gmail.com 

 
Directors: 

John Cole (2025) - (231) 853-5340 or jcolvair@protonmail.com 

Ryan Counterman (2026) - (616) 262-5467 or vairking@hotmail.com 

Steve Vander Helm (2025) - (616) 293-0864 or sjvander426@gmail.com 

West Michigan Corvair Club 
7769 Burlingame Ave. SW 
Byron Center, MI  49315 

Phone: (616) 340-1815 

E-Mail: wmcc@corvair.org 
 
 
Newsletter Editor: Dave Ziebarth 
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